Friends of Haynes Park Monthly Meeting Minutes

 Wednesday, January 20 2010, 6:00PM

Location: PS Dupont Middle School, 701 West 34th Street, Wilmington, DE 19802

Attendees: Jacque Williamson (DCH); Leonard Sophrin (Friends of Haynes Park, “FOHP”); Evelyn Singleton (FOHP); Matthew Harris (FOHP); Timothy Crawl-Bey (Director, Real-Estate & Housing & FOHP), Penrose Hollins (NCC 4th District Representative), Justin Barss (FOHP), Jason Jaszemski (FOHP)

1. Introductions

2. Brief review of Minutes from last meeting

3. Look at Friends Formation documents, setup committees

a. The Friends worked together to draft their Mission Statement for this group after looking at examples from other similar groups and discussing what their goals in the park should be. The following is what they have determined to be their mission:

The Friends of Haynes Park’s mission is to preserve, protect, enhance and maintain the natural and physical assets of the park, promote diverse, healthful usage, and provide outlets for neighborhood building.
4. The Friends also looked at which committees they should look to establish this year. These committees were:

a. Maintenance Advocacy, Community Outreach, Beautification, Events & Activities, Planning, and Finance.

b. The first three to be established, according to popular vote, are Maintenance Advocacy, Community Outreach and Beautification. 
c. They also see the need for Chair & Co-Chair positions in the group. 
5. Their goals for 2010 include, but are not limited to:

a. Tree plantings and other beautification of the landscape

b. Hardscape upgrades

c. Controls for dog waste
d. Look into the park building which used to be a pavilion; there’s interest in using this as the Friends meeting location, if possible. 

6. Playground Equipment
a. More discussion took place about the tables and benches to be installed with the new playground equipment.

b. A statement from the Parks Department was provided as a follow up from the last meeting on January 6, 2010:

i. After expressing the opinions of the group from our last meeting, regarding the removal of some or all of the picnic tables to the Parks Director and Deputy Director, we have this to express:

Our purpose in building this new play ground setting is to draw families to the site. We, in our experience have seen what new equipment does for a neighborhood park. It literally breathes new breath into the Park and draws new positive use to the park site that in turn will support the site. Once there they look for a spot to settle in, have a snack or lunch, have conversation with other parents, and do homework etc. A set of picnic tables will provide this to them and they will continue to come and enjoy this convenience. New users generally scare out those who are breaking the law. They do not want to be identified.

If for some reason we are not happy with the results we can then look into removing the tables if necessary. We hope that you agree with us on these efforts we have put in place in our design. On behalf of Romain Alexander and Jana Lane Brown, I thank you for your consideration in this matter.

-Stan Kozicki

c. Final decision regarding playground tables was still not made because of the uncertainty of the total quantity of new + existing tables/benches in the area. Timothy Crawl-Bey said that he would contact the Parks Department to see if he could get a digital copy of the plans so that the Friends may once again look at them at their leisure to debate the efficiency and best determine how many benches/tables should be installed in collaboration with the Parks Department. 
7. Next Meeting, Wed 2/17/09 @ Harlan Elementary School

